Minutes

Northern Wyoming Community College District - Board of Trustees Joint Work Session with SCSD2 Board Wednesday, January 23, 2019

Sheridan County School District #2 Administration Office - Board Room, 201 N. Connor St., Sheridan, WY

NWCCD Trustees Present

Walt Wragge, Vice-Chair Bob Leibrich, Treasurer Gary Koltiska, Trustee Shelley Kinnison, Trustee

NWCCD Trustees Absent

Norleen Healy, Chair Debra Wendtland, Secretary Bruce Hoffman, Trustee

NWCCD Administration Present

President Paul Young VP Estella Castillo-Garrison

Other NWCCD Staff Present

Anne Gunn, CTE, Computer Faculty Abby Hurley, CTE, Computer Faculty

Recorder

Dr. Paul R. Young

1.) Call to Order

SCSD2 Board Chair, Ann Perkins, and Superintendent Craig Dougherty called the January 23, 2019 Joint Session of the SCSD2 Board and NWCCD Board to order at 11:30 a.m.

2.) Welcome

SCSD2 Board Chair, Ann Perkins, and Superintendent Craig Dougherty welcomed everyone in attendance and facilitated introductions.

3.) New Business - Information and Discussion only.

- a.) Overview Superintendent Craig Dougherty and Dr. Paul R. Young provided an overview.
- **b.)** Computer Science Initiative Abby Hurley, Anne Gunn (both Sheridan College CTE, Computer Faculty and Mitch Craft (Assistant Superintendent, SCSD2) presented information regarding a joint project between the High School and College in computer science.
- c.) John C. Schiffer Collaborative High School Presentation and Discussion Scott Stults (SCSD2)

Discussion included a question regarding tracking the improvements in how students do at Schiffer (1) as a result of being in the college environment and (2) once the new school facility gets built. Assistant Superintendent Mitch Craft shared that after one year of being on the Sheridan College campus, the Schiffer graduation rate increased by 17.1 percentage points.

4.) Adjournment

SCSD2 Board Chair, Ann Perkins, adjourned the Joint Work Session of the SCSD2 Board and NWCCD Board after hearing there was no further business for the good of both Districts, on January 23, 2019 at $1:00\ p.m.$

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob Leibrich, Treasurer

Approved,

Walt Wragge, Vice-Chair